VERGAS LIONS CLUB LINDA KRABBENHOFT, PRESIDENT

June 22, 2021

Mayor Bruhn and Vergas City Council,

This letter in support of the Vergas Veterans Memorial on behalf of the Vergas Lions Club. We feel such a memorial, a gift to the community, would only enhance the landscape of Vergas. It would stand as a tribute to all who have valiantly served in the armed forces. Many of whom gave the ultimate sacrifice.

The Vergas Lions are adding an amendment to our Constitution stipulating that the Vergas Lions would be responsible for maintaining the monument into perpetuity. We are more than glad to do this in honor of what this monument signifies.

Many other small communities have such memorials. Underwood being one, it stands on the main street going thru their community. This shows pride in those who serve, pride in the contribution their community has made to preserve freedom.

We encourage you to approve this monument for our community, a monument that would cost the taxpayers nothing, nothing today and nothing in the future. This project has been initiated by a group of local Veterans. They are diligently working to secure the funds to see this project to fruition

Thank-you,

Linda Krabbenhoft, President

Vergas Lions "Together We Serve